
From: mohammed sajid [mailto:msajid68@hotmail.co.uk]  

Sent: 04 September 2008 23:19 
To: Stephen Culleton 

Subject: Objection to proposed cost structure to m.o.t's 
 
 

Dear Steve 

 

We are objecting to the changes to the cost of M.O.T/taxi test structure which you are 

proposing. We are finding very difficult to understand why:- 

 

1. New cost of m.o.t to increase to £60 for 6 months when previously we have been paying 

£25/£40. (The cost should be determined by the garages and not by the council). A £40 

increase per annum to M.o.t's is far too excessive considering you have already burdened 

us with the £38 for the livery adn increase in License Fee. 

 

2. The method of payment should remain the same i.e. We should continue to pay the 

garages direct as apposed to paying the council. Also this would increase the workload for 

the onestop shop who are already struggling to implement new changes. 

 

3. Need to look at the cost of Licensing Fees. 

 

yours sincerely 

 

 

Mohammed Sajid 

 

Chairman for Chorley Hackney Carriage Association  

 
 


